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Cell 3 – Salient Issues (Wanneroo) 

• Cell 3 is predominantly developed with only 10.04% (46 lots) of land remaining to be developed. 
• All Public Open Space (POS) areas have been acquired. 
• The Dundebar Road widening and duplication project is the most significant remining cost for 

the Cell. The construction of this road will be dependent upon land acquisition from the northern 
side of Dundebar Road which was recently zoned Urban Deferred in the Metropolitan Region 
Scheme. Cell 3 has a 50% obligation towards the acquisition and construction of the abutting 
section of Dundebar Road with the additional funding to be obtained through the 
implementation of a new DCP associated with the East Wanneroo District Structure Plan for the 
land on the northern side of Dundebar Road. It may be necessary for the City to seek 
contributions from these landowners through conditions of subdivision or through other 
arrangements if a DCP is not prepared. 

• The Annual Review includes updated financial transactions incurred since the last Annual 
Review for the period between 1 July 2023 and 30 July 2024 

• The detailed revised cost estimates for the remaining Cell Works are depicted in Attachment 4. 
 

Recommendation - Administration is recommending an increased ICPL rate from $25,903 to $28,702 
to reflect the findings of the Annual Review of costs and ensure that adequate funds will be received. 

 


